
CRESTWOOD VILLAGE FIVE 
EXECUTIVE BOARD WORKSHOP MINUTES 

SEPEMBER 24, 2024 
 

 
Meeting called to order at 10:00 AM with the Pledge of allegiance. 
 
Present:  Steve Berwanger, Steve Carroll, Betsy Gordon, Ed Kirkwood, and Karen Pedersen 
     Absent:  Nancy Eldridge, Mary Ann Payne 
                 Administrator Cathleen Blackwood 
     No guests present 
 
Kelly Crick and Skip Bauer entered the meeting.  Skip attended to review the year-end finances with the Board.  
He began with praise for the Village Five Administrator and office staff.  Overall, he said the state of our 
financial affairs is very good, with the Capital Reserve account in great shape.  A motion was made by Steve B. 
to approve the audit, seconded by Betsy Gordon.  All were in favor.    Skip departed the meeting at 10:50 AM. 
 
Steve B. attended the Manchester Coordinating Council meeting on Monday, September 23.  In attendance 
was Chief Ellis of the Manchester Police Department.   He informed the group that a turning arrow will be 
added to the traffic light on Route 70 and Manchester Boulevard.  Also, signs that will flash the speed of an 
approaching vehicle can be obtained by completing an application with the police department.  Steve will 
obtain and complete the paperwork to get two of these signs which will likely be used on Sunset and Deerfield.  
Chief Ellis also said that the Police Department will be posting things on Facebook live. 
 
 
With no further business, the meeting adjourned at 12:40 PM. 
Minutes taken by Karen Pedersen, Sergeant-at-Arms 


